THE WISE FOX

MAy 2000 Issue

Editor: Gayle Workman

E-mail: GCWork@AOL.COM

Jaycee E-mail: http://home.ici.net/~fjaycees/

General meeting May 10, 2000

8:00 PM

Lamb on the Shares



Letter from the President

Hello to all,

Well this is my final letter to "you all" (to coin a phrase from our new President), and I want to say, "thank you" to my board. They have been an inspiration and an asset to me this year and I owe them a lot. If you did not come to the Installation Banquet, you missed good food, the highlights of this past year and of course, a lot of laughter. Fred, you did a great job, thank you for all your work.

Many things are brewing this spring with founder's Day only weeks away. This is one of our most manpower intensive times in our Jaycee calendar and I ask you all to help out where you can. Many people I have talked to are wondering if we are going to have a float this year and so am I. I hope someone can take on this project so that we can have good representation in the parade this year. I thank all the other people that have stood up and accepted the other chairmanships for Founder's Day like Fred Badger (concession stand), Yvonne Carl (Glow Sticks) and Bob and Cathy Hickey (work party). There is so much that has to happen and it can not happen without all of us chipping in. There is so much more to do. Please contact these people or the new area VPs and see where you can help.

Scott Rogers has gotten the approval from the school system this year to conduct the Mother's and Father's Day Essays again this year and has been working hard at getting the information out to the appropriate people. If you want an evening of fun and laughter, then sign up for his committee and pick the best writer out of the hundreds of applicants.

Concert on the Common is coming along well. All bands are booked and with the help of Lynda Walsh and her company, the order for window signs should be done shortly. Watch your local newspaper for the press release telling the community about the concert series!

To the new board, congratulations for standing up and being an integral part of the Greatest Young Persons Organization within the world! I wish you my best for a fruitful year and good luck in your future endeavors.

God Bless,

Carl Bertolino



Foxboro Jaycees General Meeting April 12th, 2000 SECRETARY'S REPORT

Start 8:10 pm

New Business

Donations

Motion - by Laureen House - We appropriate \$550.00 to Willa Thurman for the purchase of lift chair. Motion passed.

Motion - by Lynda Walsh - We send the Founders Day Fireworks Donation of \$1000.00 (line item 608). Motion passed

Treasurer's Report

Motion - Dave Brown - We send the Discretionary Fund the appropriated funds, \$2000.00 (line item 606). Motion passed.

Motion - Dave Brown - We send the Council on Aging the appropriated funds, \$500 (line item 612). Motion passed.

Motion - Dave Brown - We send the South Foxboro Community Center the appropriated funds, \$500.00 (line item 611). Motion passed.

Secretary's Report

Sunshine Committee

Cards and well wishes sent to Lucy Whilhelm and Helene Savage

Membership

New Member - Kathy Brady -brought by Tom Sawran Call Night II - Chairman - Linda Magovern Cable Access Video Advertising - Tom Whiffen

Community Development

Share Program - looking for new Chairman as well as help with project 5k Fun Run - Chairman needed

Family Night out - Chairman - Kathy Carter Founders Day Float - Chairman neede

Tom Whiffen

Individual Development

Elections -

Election Committee - Bob Webster, Dave Brown and Tom Whiffen

31 Voting Members present Associates may be appointed but not nominated or elected

President Bob Hickey
IDVP Keith Magovern
CDVP Elise Behn
Ways & Means VP Laureen House
Membership VP Chris Howard
Secretary Drew Hoyt
Treasurer Helene Savage

Treasurer
IDVP Director
CD Director
Ways & Means Dir
Membership Dir
Dues Director
Donations Dir

Helene Savage
Julie Grant
Kathy Carter
Yvonne Carl
Dave Fisler
Lynne Freerksen
Jennifer Morris

Ways and Means

Presidential Dir

Harlem Rockets -

Motion - Kathy Carter - We apprpriate \$200.00 towards the appreciation buffet supper that is given by PAC for all the volunteers.

Motion Amended - Lynda Walsh - The Harlem Rockets committee help PAC committee find donations (to offset cost of dinner), and donate up to \$150.00 if needed.

Motions tabled back to Harlem Rockets committee - Chris Howard

Awards

Project of the Month Jaycee of the Month Frog of the Month Associates Night Tom Whiffen Keith Magovern

THANK YOU LETTERS

Dear Fellow Jaycees,

Thank you very much for the beautiful flower arrangement that was sent after my recent surgery. The flowers were pretty and helped to brighten my mood - especially with all of the rain lately. Your thoughtfulness is very much appreciated.

Fondly, Helene Savage

A note from the treasurer

I will be in the process of completing the treasurer's report for the 1999-2000 year over the next two weeks. If you have any receipts from which you would like reimbursement, I would appreciate it if you would bring them to the next GM or give me a call. Your cooperation is very much appreciated.

Thanks, Helene Savage

FOXBORO JAYCEES FINAL NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT FOR 2000-2001 BOARD

The Nominations Committee would like to present the newly inducted 2000-2001 Board:

PRESIDENT

Bob Hickey

INDIVIDUAL DEVELOPMENT VP

Keith Magovern

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT VP

Elise Behn

WAYS & MEANS VP

Laureen House

MEMBERSHIP VP

Chris Howard

SECRETARY

Drew Hoyt

TREASURER

Helene Savage

INDIVIDUAL DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

Julie Grant

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

Kathy Carter

WAYS & MEANS DIRECTOR

Yvonne Carl

MEMBERSHIP DIR ECTOR

Dave Fisler

DUES DIRECTOR

Lynn Freerksen

DONATIONS DIRECTOR

Jennifer Morris

PRESIDENTIAL DIRECTOR

Tom Whiffen

MEETINGS & PROGRAMS

Dave Britton

WISE FOX EDITOR

Tom Whiffen

Congratulations to the outgoing board for a job well done. Thank you and congratulations to our new board. Best wishes for another successful year!

Sincerely,

Helene Savage, Chairman Bob Webster Lynn Freerksen Dave Britton Drew Hoyt

Individual Development

By Dave Fisler And Keith Magovern

Meeting and programs Scott Rogers - This month again is bring a friend month. You bring a friend they sign up give us their dues money and you get a mug.

Degrees of Jaycees *Tom Whiffen-* Tom has all the forms and information you need. So see Tom or myself to start or continue tracking your progress through the Jaycees.

Volley Ball Mike Savage Volley ball is alive and well, it is being held at the Ahern School every Monday night at 700pm. The cost for this is \$6.00. This is an excellent way to get some exercise during these cold winter months.

CPR Training. This important project was taken on by a new member, Pam Flemming.

Public speaking shall run in late May. I will be chairing this project and hope to have several speakers/ trainers in attendance. Hope to see you all there.

Installation Banquette *Fred Badger* Thank you for taking this on. What a great time we all had. Those of you that did not make we hope to see you next year, those of us who did make it was a blast. I hope this new year brings us as many good time as the last.

Fishing trip its back! That's right Nancy has resurrected the lost trip and is determined to go fishing all who wish to join her please sign up at the GM.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT WISE FOX REPORT FOR MAY, 2000

By Helene Savage

Thanks to all who chaired and/or helped with a Community Development project this year. This year's success would not have been achieved without help from such a strong membership.

Share Program-Pauline Brown

If you would like to order a package for this month's distribution, please contact Pauline at (508) 285-5462 by May 8. Packages for this month will be distributed on May 20. If you missed the deadline for this month, the order deadline for next month is June 12.

Teddy Transfer-Pam Hogan

If you have any ideas for Pam on the distribution of teddies, please give her a call!

Concerts on the Common-Carl Bertolino

Carl has booked all of the acts for this year's concert series, but he is still looking for volunteers for Open Mike Night on July 20. If you or a friend are interested in participating, please give Carl a call.

Easter Egg Hunt-Carolee and Mary Jackson (Final Report)

Thank you to Carolee, Mary, and their committee for their hard work on this year's Easter Egg Hunt! We hid over 1,700 eggs, and had hundreds of kids hunting for them!

Candidates Night-Drew Hoyt (Final Report)

Thank you to Drew and his committee for running a successful Candidate's Night. Thanks also to our own Clark Kent, aka Bob Hickey, for standing in as this year's reporter for the Foxboro Reporter! Seriously though, everyone's hard work really showed and gave the Jaycees some great publicity.

Youth Scholarships-Jim Hebert (Final Report)

Thanks to Jim and his committee for judging this year's scholarship applications. The committee's choices for winners have been submitted to the high school.

Senior Appreciation Day-Helene Savage

I am in the process of making arrangements for this year's Senior Appreciation Day to be held in May. More details to follow at the GM.

Mother's Day & Father's Day Essays-Scott Rogers

Thank you to Scott for taking on these projects. If you would like to get involved with the reading and judging of this year's essays, please give Scott a call.

Family Night Out-Kathy Carter

Thanks to Kathy for volunteering to chair this year's Family Night Out. This is an event that is held nationally on the first Tuesday night in August. The event is designed to create an awareness about drugs, crime and violence in our community. This is a large event that requires a lot of organization and manpower. If you are interested in assisting Kathy with the preparations for this year's event, please give her a call.

A Chairman is needed for the following upcoming projects:

Founder's Day Float Road Race

If you are interested in becoming the chairman or participating in any Community Development Project, please contact VP Elise Behn or Director Kathy Carter.

Foxboro Jaycees Inventory Control Sheet

J.m.	Located At/With	Contact Person (If Different)
Audio Equiptment	Bob Hickey	
Bunny Suit	Laureen House	
Christmas Lights, Winter Upgrade Items	Dave Fisler	
Christmas Decorations	The Past President's Mansion	Carl Bertolino
Christmas Tree Sales Items	Camp Lincoln Hill	
Computer & Black & White Printer	The Past President's Mansion	Carl Bertolino
Cooler (Very Large)	Helene & Mike Savage	
Cooler (Ed Groh's)	Helene & Mike Savage	
Copier	Wise Fox Central	Gayle Workman/Tom Whiffen
Chairman's Planning Guides - Community Development	With the Area Vice President	Elise Behn
Chairman's Planning Guides - Haunted House	Haunted House	
Chairman's Planning Guides - Individual Development	With the Area Vice President	Keith Magovern
Chairman's Planning Guides - Ways & Means	With the Area Vice President	Laureen House
Crock Pot	Bob & Cathy Hickey	
Electrical Generator (15 amp)	Dave Fisler	
Haunted House Tools	Haunted House	Peter Sorrow + Carl Bertolino
Historical Items (Scrapbooks, old slides, memorabelia, etc.)	Brian & Sandy Smith	Sandy
Lights - Haunted House Courtyard	Mark Emery	
Nativity Scene	Auditorium	
Photo Albums (Chapter)	Lynda Walsh	
Polaroid Camera	Elise Behn	
ffee Maker (Large)	Camp Lincoln Hill	Tom Whiffen
Pretzel Machine	Camp Lincoln Hill	Tom Whiffen
Popcorn Machine	Camp Lincoln Hill	Tom Whiffen
Food Permit	Tom Whiffen	
Project Signs (Assorted)	Bob & Jane Webster	
Radios - Two Way	Lynda Walsh	10.00
Road Race Banner	Dave Britton	
Shooting Gallery	Haunted House	
Slide Projector	Lynda Walsh	1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -
Softball Equipment	Elise Behn	
Volleyball Equipment	Mike Savage	
Basketball Equipment	Dave Fisler	
Tent - Small	Camp Lincoln Hill	Dave Fisler
Tent - Large	Camp Lincoln Hill	Dave Fisler
Wagner Power Roller	Bob & Cathy Hickey	

Ways and Means

By Tom Whiffen

This being my last report as Ways and Means Vice President...I would like to thank everyone who has made this year such a success. It was a wild ride financially but in the end the chapter was able to do everything we always have. We had some major obstacles to hurdle this year, and as usual we came out on top. Special thanks to Linda Walsh and committee who not only saved the Haunted House but gave us a substantial budget with which to work. I've enjoyed being the Ways and Means VP...thank you for all your help. Good luck to Laureen House and Yvonne Carl as they start what I am sure will be another great year.

Founders Day Concessions - Fred Badger

Fred will be having his first committee meeting soon. If you would like to work the stand on Founder's Day please give Fred a call at 339-4760.

Founder's Day Shooting Gallery - Eric Richardson

Eric will be ordering his supplies soon if you would like to help - see Eric at the next General Meeting.

Founder's Day Glow Items - Yvonne Carl / Gerry McNamara

Yvonne and Gerry have already ordered the Glow Items and are ready to have another great year. If you would like to help please give Yvonne a call at 339-6039.

Haunted House - Chairman Needed

Haunted House Concession Stand - Chairman Needed